308 W. 37th Gtrest
Forfolk B, Virginia
Deceambar 15, 1943

Dear friends of Bryant Sorvice Club,

This will aoclnowledge with many thapks your Christmas pacikmgze
which was roosived this wealk, and also your resent lotter
which heas been rend with interest and enthusissm. Yeu are
cartainly doing a fine job, und I, for one, am grateful.
Your kind thoughts and interest in the Service men, I know,
will alwnys be remembered.

I have met Lieut, Shors, apd have ap ipvitation to his home,
tut se yet have bean unable to mccept. He logged out in this
office before his last leave, and upen his return, he teld me
that several of the "old timars™ had asked mbout me mnd my
work.

So Mr. Haylor has at last gone "out of olroulation™. I feel
vory kindly towmrd this pentleman as he wes & close frispnd and
adviser to my nephew, George Boothon, who is now in the Finpanos
Detachment in Australia. He was o membar of the Faoulty when

I nttended Bryant, but do not think he would remambsr ma after
all thesa yaars.

Did you pet the inside story on the esoape of Lisut. Wesley Crawley
from tha Germana? I received a copy of & letter writtem to his

father, and belleve ms it was something to read. Perhaps they (his
family) would send you thes excerpt of the report if yocu so desire.

I have sight day's leave ocommsnsing Decembar 20, end i possible
will oall at the offise befors Christmas or will you all ba away
for the holidaya?

Fleage say hells"™ to Gardner Jacobs, Mr. Ripley, Gecrge Richards,
and Elta; also, any other members of the faoulty and staff who
mey remember the days of 1934-36.

Thank you again, and may I wish you all a wvery Merry Christms
and & most Prospesrcu & Hew Year.

Yours for Vietory,

W



